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readily accessible to and usable by in-
dividuals with disabilities would sig-
nificantly alter the historic character 
of such vehicle, the public entity need 
only make (or purchase or lease a re-
manufactured vehicle with) those 
modifications that do not alter the his-
toric character of such vehicle. 

(e) A public entity operating a fixed 
route system as described in paragraph 
(d) of this section may apply in writing 
to the FTA Administrator for a deter-
mination of the historic character of 
the vehicle. The FTA Administrator 
shall refer such requests to the Na-
tional Register of Historic Places and 
shall rely on its advice in making a de-
termination of the historic character 
of the vehicle. 

§ 37.85 Purchase or lease of new inter-
city and commuter rail cars. 

Amtrak or a commuter authority 
making a solicitation after August 25, 
1990, to purchase or lease a new inter-
city or commuter rail car for use on 
the system shall ensure that the vehi-
cle is readily accessible to and usable 
by individuals with disabilities, includ-
ing individuals who use wheelchairs. 

§ 37.87 Purchase or lease of used inter-
city and commuter rail cars. 

(a) Except as provided elsewhere in 
this section, Amtrak or a commuter 
authority purchasing or leasing a used 
intercity or commuter rail car after 
August 25, 1990, shall ensure that the 
car is readily accessible to and usable 
by individuals with disabilities, includ-
ing individuals who use wheelchairs. 

(b) Amtrak or a commuter authority 
may purchase or lease a used intercity 
or commuter rail car that is not read-
ily accessible to and usable by individ-
uals if, after making demonstrated 
good faith efforts to obtain an acces-
sible vehicle, it is unable to do so. 

(c) Good faith efforts shall include at 
least the following steps: 

(1) An initial solicitation for used ve-
hicles specifying that all used vehicles 
accessible to and usable by individuals 
with disabilities; 

(2) A nationwide search for accessible 
vehicles, involving specific inquiries to 
used vehicle dealers and other transit 
providers; and 

(3) Advertising in trade publications 
and contacting trade associations. 

(d) When Amtrak or a commuter au-
thority leases a used intercity or com-
muter rail car for a period of seven 
days or less, Amtrak or the commuter 
authority may make and document 
good faith efforts as provided in this 
paragraph instead of in the ways pro-
vided in paragraph (c) of this section: 

(1) By having and implementing, in 
its agreement with any intercity rail-
road or commuter authority that 
serves as a source of used intercity or 
commuter rail cars for a lease of seven 
days or less, a provision requiring that 
the lessor provide all available acces-
sible rail cars before providing any in-
accessible rail cars. 

(2) By documenting that, when there 
is more than one source of intercity or 
commuter rail cars for a lease of seven 
days or less, the lessee has obtained all 
available accessible intercity or com-
muter rail cars from all sources before 
obtaining inaccessible intercity or 
commuter rail cars from any source. 

(e) Amtrak and commuter authori-
ties purchasing or leasing used inter-
city or commuter rail cars that are not 
readily accessible to and usable by in-
dividuals with disabilities shall retain 
documentation of the specific good 
faith efforts that were made for three 
years from the date the cars were pur-
chased. These records shall be made 
available, on request, to the Federal 
Railroad Administration or FTA Ad-
ministrator, as applicable. These 
records shall be made available to the 
public, on request. 

[56 FR 45621, Sept. 6, 1991, as amended at 58 
FR 63102, Nov. 30, 1993] 

§ 37.89 Remanufacture of intercity and 
commuter rail cars and purchase or 
lease of remanufactured intercity 
and commuter rail cars. 

(a) This section applies to Amtrak or 
a commuter authority which takes one 
of the following actions: 

(1) Remanufactures an intercity or 
commuter rail car so as to extend its 
useful life for ten years or more; 

(2) Purchases or leases an intercity 
or commuter rail car which has been 
remanufactured so as to extend its use-
ful life for ten years or more. 
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(b) Intercity and commuter rail cars 
listed in paragraph (a) of this section 
shall, to the maximum extent feasible, 
be readily accessible to and usable by 
individuals with disabilities, including 
individuals who use wheelchairs. 

(c) For purposes of this section, it 
shall be considered feasible to remanu-
facture an intercity or commuter rail 
car so as to be readily accessible to and 
usable by individuals with disabilities, 
including individuals who use wheel-
chairs, unless an engineering analysis 
demonstrates that remanufacturing 
the car to be accessible would have a 
significant adverse effect on the struc-
tural integrity of the car. 

§ 37.91 Wheelchair locations and food 
service on intercity rail trains. 

(a) As soon as practicable, but in no 
event later than July 26, 1995, each per-
son providing intercity rail service 
shall provide on each train a number of 
spaces— 

(1) To park wheelchairs (to accommo-
date individuals who wish to remain in 
their wheelchairs) equal to not less 
than one half of the number of single 
level rail passenger coaches in the 
train; and 

(2) To fold and store wheelchairs (to 
accommodate individuals who wish to 
transfer to coach seats) equal to not 
less than one half the number of single 
level rail passenger coaches in the 
train. 

(b) As soon as practicable, but in no 
event later than July 26, 2000, each per-
son providing intercity rail service 
shall provide on each train a number of 
spaces— 

(1) To park wheelchairs (to accommo-
date individuals who wish to remain in 
their wheelchairs) equal to not less 
than the total number of single level 
rail passenger coaches in the train; and 

(2) To fold and store wheelchairs (to 
accommodate individuals who wish to 
transfer to coach seats) equal to not 
less than the total number of single 
level rail passenger coaches in the 
train. 

(c) In complying with paragraphs (a) 
and (b) of this section, a person pro-
viding intercity rail service may not 
provide more than two spaces to park 
wheelchairs nor more than two spaces 
to fold and store wheelchairs in any 
one coach or food service car. 

(d) Unless not practicable, a person 
providing intercity rail transportation 
shall place an accessible car adjacent 
to the end of a single level dining car 
through which an individual who uses a 
wheelchair may enter. 

(e) On any train in which either a 
single level or bi-level dining car is 
used to provide food service, a person 
providing intercity rail service shall 
provide appropriate aids and services 
to ensure that equivalent food service 
is available to individuals with disabil-
ities, including individuals who use 
wheelchairs, and to passengers trav-
eling with such individuals. Appro-
priate auxiliary aids and services in-
clude providing a hard surface on 
which to eat. 

(f) This section does not require the 
provision of securement devices on 
intercity rail cars. 

§ 37.93 One car per train rule. 

(a) The definition of accessible for 
purposes of meeting the one car per 
train rule is spelled out in the applica-
ble subpart for each transportation 
system type in part 38 of this title. 

(b) Each person providing intercity 
rail service and each commuter rail au-
thority shall ensure that, as soon as 
practicable, but in no event later than 
July 26, 1995, that each train has one 
car that is readily accessible to and us-
able by individuals with disabilities, 
including individuals who use wheel-
chairs. 

(c) Each public entity providing light 
or rapid rail service shall ensure that 
each train, consisting of two or more 
vehicles, includes at least one car that 
is readily accessible to and usable by 
individuals with disabilities, including 
individuals who use wheelchairs, as 
soon as practicable but in no case later 
than July 25, 1995. 
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